September 21, 2016

Darrin M Davenport
Foreperson to the Grand Jury
Hall of Justice

600 Union Ave.

Fairfield, CA 94533

Re: Response to School Bond Measure S CBOC Report

Dear Mr. Davenport,

Thank you for your very favorable report of findings regarding our Measure S
CBOC. The following is a response to the findings and recommendations in the

report.
1.

»

Benicia Unified School District (BUSD) will continue to post the Citizens
Bond Oversight Committee (CBOC) agendas, minutes, and project data.
BUSD posts these documents on the website, in a glass case accessible
to the public and in news articles. BUSD gives a quarterly report to the
Governing Board on these items and will continue fo do so. BUSD has
signs at each school site displaying the projects that have been
completed.

The BUSD Governing Board will pay the nominal fee for the Measure 8
CBOC members to attend a CalBOC seminar for training.

The CBOC will continue to monitor projects and expenditures.

The BUSD has completed a facilities master plan and it is available to the
public and posted on the website.

The BUSD Superintendent, Governing Board and CBOC will continue to work
collaboratively and responsibly as it pertains to the Measure S funds.

Sincerely,

Ga

SD Boarg ;resident



